
TOWN OF MARSHAN 
DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

 

 

MARSHAN TOWNSHIP MEETING 

October 20, 2020 

 

 
The October meeting was called to order by the Chairman Gloria Pinke at 8:00p.m.  
  Others present were, Beau Steuart, Andy Tetzlaff, Clerk, Marge Snyder and Treasurer, 

John Maher 

 Minutes of the September 2020 Town Board meeting were read. Motion by Steuart and 

seconded by Tetzlaff to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously. 

 There were no minutes for the Planning Commission meeting for October. 

 The minutes of the Public Hearing of New Look Contracting were read. Motion by 

Tetzlaff and seconded by Steuart to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously.  

 

Old Business: There was none 

 

New Business: 

 

 Mr. Werner appeared for a building permit for 32’x42’ out building for storage. They are 

able to meet all setbacks. Motion by Steuart and seconded by Tetzlaff to approve this permit. 

Motion carried unanimously.  

 Mr. Siebenaler appeared asking about a permit for an agriculture building. He was told he 

doesn’t need a permit because the building is for Ag use. 

 Amanda and Chris Boomgaareden  of 11930 205th St. appeared asking about the process 

of getting a permit for a shed that will be 40’x 60’. They currently own 5.4 acres. The board told 

them they needed to go to the next Planning Commission meeting. 

 River Country Co-op appeared asking about adding on to an existing building. They 

would like to add a 60’x 60’addition. They are in the process of buying a few acres of land so 

they will own 15 acres.   They now own 11acres. The board told them they could not approve 

anything until they have a purchase agreement for the land they are purchasing.  

 Mr. Mike Miller appeared to ask for a land split. Motion by Steuart and seconded by 

Tetzlaff to approve the land split. Motion carried unanimously. 

 Representatives from Biosolids Land Application appeared to explain their process of 

putting this on the fields owned by Beskau. They want to put the product on 160 acres on PID # 

25-02000-25-010. They will do some water testing and report back. 

 Motion by Steuart and seconded by Tetzlaff to purchase four 8’ tables for social distance. 

This would be paid for with the covid-19 money from the County. 

 Motion by Steuart and seconded by Tetzlaff to approve the liquor license for Bellwood 

Oaks Golf Course, Little Log house and Hidden Greens Golf Course. Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 Motion by Steuart and seconded by Pinke to approve Cheri Tetzlaff to the Planning 

Commission. Motion carried unanimously. 

 The Treasurer's Report was given. Motion by Steuart and seconded by Tetzlaff to 

approve the Treasurer's report as read and printed. Motion carried unanimously. 

  



Motion by Steuart and seconded by Tetzlaff to adjourn the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 9:50 

p.m. 

 

Submitted by 

Marge Snyder 

Marshan Township, Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


